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When VE Day dawns on 8th May 2020 it will be 75 years since the
guns fell silent at the end of the war in Europe. Years of carnage
and destruction had come to an end and millions of people took to
the streets and pubs to celebrate peace, mourn their loved – ones
and to hope for the future, but not forgetting those still in conflict
until 15th August when it was announced that Japan had
surrendered unconditionally to the Allies, effectively ending World
War II.
The 75th anniversary will provide our nation, and our friends
around the world, with an opportunity to reflect on the enormous
sacrifice, courage and determination of people from all walks of life
who saw us through this dark and terrifying period. To
commemorate this important time we are organising VE Day 75, a
three-day international celebration that will take place from 8th
May to 10th May 2020.

It will be an opportunity for us all to remember the enormous
sacrifices that were made at home and abroad and to joyously
celebrate as people did 75 years ago, the arrival of peace in
Europe.

Further information on plans to celebrate in Hutton Cranswick will
be in the March Bulletin. Keep the date of 8th May free for our
shared moment of celebration.

Help Celebrate in Hutton Cranswick
Bank Holiday Friday

8 May 2020
1940s themed Street Party

Refreshments,
Entertainment,

Costumes, Music Vehicles
and Games

EUROPE CELEBRATES VICTORY
Who do you think you are kidding Mr. Hitler?
VE Day was the day the Second World War
officially ended in Europe, and there were
street parties and celebrations all over the
UK. In fact, more than one million people
took to the streets to mark the end of the
war
Did you know that the term VE Day existed
as early as 1944, before we'd even won the
war? In September 1944 it was introduced
in anticipation of winning the war. While
Allied forces were making significant gains
through the beginning of 1945, Hitler

committed suicide on April 30th and then it
was just a matter of days before the
unconditional surrender of Nazi forces.
When this was announced to the masses,
there were celebrations throughout the
world.
Every year there are events and parties to
commemorate the end of the most
widespread war in history. These usually
involve Union Jack bunting, 1940s fancy
dress and 1940s entertainment. In the
modern world of international travel and
the Internet it seems incomprehensible that
for 6 years of the Second World War there

was rationing of even basic foods. Children
grew up having never seen a banana, and
ration books were prized possessions. The
end of the War was a massive thing for
many people who had been living in fear of
bombing from the Germans, the black-out
with no lights allowed, and even train
station signs removed in case German
soldiers were lurking. The War had a
massive impact on daily life for everyone, in
a way that nothing has since - and possibly
never will.

Sunday

26 July 2020
1940s themed
Village Show

See Programme and Schedule for
detail: to be published on May 8th
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For more information on Village in Bloom  please contact:
Gina Simpson at: ginasimpson@btinternet.com or on 01377 270173 or

Heather Teare at heatherateare@gmail.com or on 01377 270187
All offers of help are welcome.

Advent Window Trail

Thanks to the 24 households who joined in the 2019
Advent Window Trail. We received some very positive
comments.  Congratulations to all of you.

We will be discussing whether to repeat this for 2020,
so if you have any comments, please contact either
Heather Teare or Gina Simpson. Contact details below.

Village in Bloom Coffee Morning
At the SRA Clubhouse Rotsea Lane

Saturday 28th March
10.00 to 12.30

Village in Bloom is organising a Coffee Morning on Saturday
28th March from 10.00 – 12.30  at the SRA Clubhouse,
Rotsea Lane. There will be plants, books and cakes for sale
as well as a raffle. There will also be craft stalls to browse
plus other activities.

Free entry, with refreshments.

Come and visit us to see what we are doing – we will have
photographs of our latest projects. Currently we are
responding to the changes in climate by planting more
perennial plants and creating displays in larger containers
and ground beds.

Volunteers
We are still looking for volunteer gardeners to help with
maintenance of part of the border at the station –
Bridlington side. ‘Training’ will be provided.  Please
contact us below if you are interested.

Next meeting
The  next meeting of the ‘In Bloom’ group will be on
Tuesday 10th March at the Cranswick Garden Centre
starting at 2.00 pm. All welcome.

Take a Springtime walk

Take the opportunity to have a walk through
Centenary Wood.

Tree work is complete. New benches and pathways
have been installed. Plenty of opportunity for
youngsters to build dens.

Snowdrops and other springtime bulbs are already
starting to make their presence felt. Those on the
Hutton Cranswick Community Facebook page will have
seen the beautiful pictures placed there by Paul
Sedman and George McGowan.

Let us know

Several plants have been removed from In Bloom
containers and ground beds. If you notice any
unusual activity around and in the containers and
ground beds - that is, the removal of plants rather
than the planting of plants please get in touch.
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If you wish to book the WI Hall for your
next event then please contact the

caretaker, Paul Sedman on 07814 272818.

14 JANUARY 2020
HUTTON CRANSWICK WI MEETING

It was an interesting meeting to start
the new year. President Lyn welcomed
us and Jerusalem was sung.
Jo informed us that there was to be a
street party in the village as part of the
VE celebrations and it was agreed that
we should take part.
The committee invited all members to
join them at an afternoon tea at the
Garden Centre on 24th February at
2pm.

Lyn  and Gwynneth read out the WI
Resolutions, there was some brief
discussion before we handed in our
voting slips.
Finally Mary, our speaker for the
evening arrived. Apparently she had
driven all the way from Manchester

but found the “unlit country lanes” of
East Yorkshire rather a challenge. Once
refreshed with a cup of tea, Mary gave
a very interesting and well researched
talk on the life of Beatrix Potter.
Refreshments followed.

The competition, judged by Mary was
for a hand crafted rabbit and won by
Lyn Neill, 2ⁿd Kate Ollett, 3rd Jo
Richards.

The next book group is at Sylvia’s on
25th February.

Coffee Stop at the garden centre 31st
January, 10-30ish.

Next meeting, the annual meeting is
11th February. No competition.
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THE BENEFICE OF HUTTON CRANSWICK WITH SKERNE, WATTON AND BESWICK
AND THE BENEFICE OF NAFFERTON with WANSFORD

MINISTRY TEAM
Rev’d Simon Elliott Vicar 01377 271592 or 07958 398307

E mail: elliottrev66@gmail.com
Mrs Gwyneth Southall Reader 01377 253572
Miss Trish Barker Reader 01377 270091
Mr Martin Adams Reader 01377 270120
Mr Michael Searle Recognised Parish Assistant
Mrs Carol Searle Recognised Parish Assistant

Anyone wishing to arrange a wedding or a baptism please contact Revd Simon Elliott

CHURCHWARDENS
St Peter's, Hutton Cranswick
Dr Robin Freeman 01377 270547
Mr Michael Searle 01377 271566
St Leonard's, Skerne
Mrs Margaret Brennand
01377 252157
Mr Nick Minns 01377 255600

St Mary's, Watton
Mr Tony Pexton 01377 270281
Mrs Joanne Blacker 01377 270228

St Margaret's, Beswick
Mr John Duggleby 01377 270229

All Saints, Nafferton
Mr Michael Anderson 01377 254410
Mr Brian Fairfield 01377 538195

St Mary's, Wansford
Mr John Seaton 01377 255592
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When : Saturday 1st February 9.30 am

Where : Hutton Cranswick Garden
Centre Cafe

For further
information

please contact

Rev.d Simon
Elliott

07958 398307

Dear friends,
In the last 6 weeks, I’ve been thinking about ‘new
beginnings’ and how life teaches us to see things in a
different light. This Christmas I thought about Joseph,
Mary and Jesus as refugees, fleeing from a brutal
regime trying to kill them and seeking sanctuary in
Egypt. What changes?
We’ve had some exciting ‘new beginnings’ in the
village with our joint ventures with Chapel: “Disaster”
Saturday Coffee Mornings, Men’s Group, Nativity in
the Barn, Epiphany Party and Rock Eucharist. Watch
this space for more!
When you’re reading this, it will be February, and we
see new beginnings in our garden with winter jasmine
in flower, daffodil bulbs peeping through the soil,
aconites showing their bright yellow heads, the
snowdrop in full bloom and a magenta carpet of
dwarf cyclamen. The birds let us know when they
need feeding with their incessant chatter.
What about new beginnings in our lives? What do we
have to look forward to?
We’re told we live in a society that wants everything
‘now’ so what can we have ‘now’?
The good news, the really good news, the incredibly
good news is that we have a loving God who is the
‘now’, who is also the ‘was’ and the ‘will be’.
John Donne said, “No man is an island”. If he was
writing today, he’d possibly say, “No person is an
island.” Regardless of how he expressed himself, what
he said remains true.

A ‘new beginning’ may be to reach out to someone
for companionship, to look for places to go where we
may be sure of a smiling face and a warm welcome.
If you’re reading this, you will see all kinds of events
mentioned in the Bulletin. It’s a ‘good read’! If there’s
nothing that excites you there, the ‘What’s On’ pages
in our Driffield and Wolds Weekly and other local
newspapers list all sorts of events.
A ‘new beginning’ may be to reach out to God, or to
reconnect. The choice is yours.
Love
Gwyneth.

A service for
Women's World Day of Prayer

will be held jointly, with members of
Cranswick Methodist Chapel,

 at St Peter's Church, at 2.00pm
on

Friday 6 March 2020.
This year, the service has been devised by the
Christian women of Zimbabwe, and will reflect
on the difficulties and unrest that have plagued
their country for many years. It is entitled

 'Rise! Take your mat and walk'.

Refreshments will be served after the service.
Everyone is most welcome.
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We had conversation with lots of
people and Ray Jones was one of
them. We learnt about his
childhood during WW2. After we
spoke to him for a couple of hours
he said, ‘I felt like a ten year old for
a few hours!’
Was your house bombed?
Ray Jones’ house was luckily not
bombed since he lived in the
countryside during the war. He
heard about people he knew being
bombed.
Did anything change in your house
after the war?
Ray told us that everyone in his
house were upset when they heard
the war had started. His uncle was
a prisoner of war in Japan so his
family were worried about him and
devastated that he was taken away.
Was your house big?

Ray explained to us he owned a
massive country house with an ice
cream shop underneath. He was
very lucky to live in such a nice area
of the countryside because he was
safer. Even with rations, Ray was
allowed free ice cream because a
family member owned the business.
Did you get evacuated?
Ray was very happy and glad that
he was not evacuated since he lived
in the countryside. He was safer
where he was brought up. During
the war he was able to make new
friends with evacuees.
Did any evacuees come to you?

During our discussion, Ray told us
that he had two twin brothers who
were evacuated and they came to
him. He commented that they were
very friendly and they were

appreciative of being kept safe.
Whilst they were staying with him
their mother came to visit them and
the cat got its head stuck in a tin of
food – what a good first impression!
How far into the war were you told
about the war?
Ray was told about the war when it

first began. He was 5 and he only
properly understood what
happened in the war many years
later when he was 9.
What was the war like?
Ray reminisced about the war and
replied it was not as scary for him
since he lived in the countryside. He
did understand how scary it would
have been for other children,
particularly those in cities or with
family members fighting.

Did you go to school during the
war?
Ray Jones explained that he still
went to school during the war. They
knew the war was happening but
had to carry on as normal.
Did your teacher change when the
war started?
One of the teachers in school did
unfortunately change during this
time. This was because the teacher
was a man so he did not have a
choice - he had to go to fight in the
war instead of being a teacher.
Did you learn about the war in
school?
Ray didn’t learn about the war
when he was at school but he heard
some information about it when he
was at home on the radio.
Did you have three meals a day?
Ray didn’t always eat three meals a
day but he told us how he liked to
eat Spotted Dick for pudding. It was
not always with the dried currants
(because of rationing) and
sometimes he didn’t have custard
either!
 Did you grow most of your food?
Ray wasn’t able to grow food for his
meals because they did not have a
garden to have a vegetable patch.
Written by Bella, Lucas and Maddie

Children Interviews
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P.A. WATSON
JOINERY AND FENCING

All work incl: laminate flooring, door
hanging, cupboards, wall units,

decking, fencing, pergolas.

No job too small

Free estimates, call Paul

07949803755
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Hutton Cranswick Methodist Church
Sunday Service: Cranswick 10.30

Minister : Rev’d Robert Amos – 01377 252105
Inter-Church Prayer Fellowship

Mondays 9.30 am at 13a Orchard Lane

Get your garden ready for
springtime planting

Rotovators for hire,
fully fuelled, delivered

and ready to go.
Ring 07585002787.

Sherlock Holmes would inform us that
no-one enters or leaves a room without
leaving something of themselves
behind. There will be a fingerprint,
footprint, trace of hair, thread of
clothing or some DNA evidence that we
have been there and done that. A few
years ago, we were burgled – scenes of
crime came and eventually some lads
were caught for burglary because they
left a footprint of a shoe!!

Do you ever wonder what image you
give to those around?

There was a wealthy American family
who wanted to give their Grandfather a
gift to celebrate a significant birthday.
He had money and artworks, so what
could they possibly give him? They
decided to have a biography written.
Sparing no expense, they found the best
writer and genealogist. As the birthday
approached, they realised that they had
forgotten to mention Uncle George the
‘rogue in the family’. He had sold State
secrets to the Russians and was sent to

the electric chair. The biographer told
the family not to worry because he had
included the incident in the biography.

George occupied a chair of applied
electronics at an important government
institution He was attached to his
position by the strongest ties and his
death came as a real shock!!

What image do you have in the village,
in our homes and workplace?

What ‘footprints’ do you leave?

What difference do you make?

How will you be remembered?

What impression do you leave?

I was leading an assembly recently at
Hutton Cranswick school sharing the
story of a young man called Sam from
Bristol who lived in the early 1800’s. As
a child he had watched over loaded
“coffin ships” going out to sea and many
never returned. The greedy ship owners

didn’t care about the lives lost or the
widows and orphans. They only cared
for the insurance money. Sam became
an MP and battled to bring in a law to
protect sailors from these unscrupulous
owners.

It took him many years but eventually
the Merchant Shipping Act of 1875 was
passed which established the marking
of a load line on every cargo ship. It was
called the International Load line but is
better known as The Plimsoll Line!

Samuel Plimsoll was moved by his
Christian faith following in the footsteps
of William Wilberforce and Lord
Shaftesbury to fight injustice. He
became the sailor’s friend, a
philanthropist whose tireless
campaigning saved hundreds of lives.
He left his mark …… literally!

Regards

Rev’d Robert Amos
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Get Gorgeous !
Insta@getgorgeous4u
facebook.com/getgorgeous4u

For more details or to book an appointment . . .
Tel : 07745 709402

Or message me on Facebook
Take a look at my page for some ideas!

Leconfield based Nail Technician
Fully Qualified and Insured in Manicure, Gel

Polish, Gel Extension, Acrylic Extension,
Pedicure, Gel Toes, Spray Tanning

Group Bookings also arranged.
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Hutton Cranswick Parish Council

Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council held in the W.I. Hall,
Main Street, Cranswick on Wednesday, 27th November, 2019 at 7.00 pm.

Present: Councillors: Alderton, Kelly, Mills, Richardson (in the Chair), Sibley-Calder, Mrs Simpson, Swan,
Teare, Thompson, Wilkinson. Ward Councillor: Lisseter.
Parishioners present: One. The Clerk recorded the minutes.
19/255 Apologies: Councillors: Lock, Poolford, Wilson. Ward Councillors: Evison and Owen.

19/256 Declaration of Pecuniary and Non-Pecuniary interests
Cllr Mills Item No.15 - 19/265 - Non-pecuniary - HCSRA Committee Member.
Cllr Mrs Simpson Item No.15 - 19/265- Non-pecuniary - HCSRA Committee Member.
Cllr Teare Item No.9(a) - 19/260(a) - Pecuniary - Applicant of  planning application.
Cllr Teare Item No.15 - 19/265 - Non-pecuniary - HCSRA Committee Member.
Cllr Thompson Item No. 27 – 19/276 - Non-pecuniary – part owner of land of the proposed
development. Any decision on the correspondence under consideration would realise no benefit to Cllr
Thompson. In the event of the Council acting in its capacity as a consultee to a planning application for
the development, Cllr Thompson would declare a pecuniary interest.

19/257 Minutes – Resolved – That the Minutes of the Meeting of the Council held on the 23rd October, 2019,
be approved and signed as a correct record (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Alderton).

19/258 Police Report – Noted updates from East Wolds and Coastal and Driffield/Rural for October, 2019.
Cllr Richardson referred to the recent theft of the lead from St Peter’s Church roof - this was a considerable
setback for the Church. It was noted that the Parish Council had no Powers to assist with the cost of
restoration. The Council had provided St Peter’s with details of a number of grant bodies that may be able to
assist with the restoration costs faced by the Church.

19/259 Planning Matters – The following decisions were noted:
(a) 19/03241/TCA: CONSERVATION AREA - HUTTON - Fell maple tree due to overshadowing

and future risk of subsidence at 11 Mill Street, Elm Cottage, 13 Mill Street, Hutton, East Riding of
Yorkshire, YO25 9PU – Tree in Conservation Area – No objections.

(b) 19/01988/PLF: Erection of 5 detached dwellings with associated garages and erection of a detached
garage to 4 The Green, following demolition of existing garage and outbuildings and part demolition
of existing dwelling, South Holme, 4 The Green, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25
9QU – Full Planning Permission – Approved – 9 Conditions.

(c) 19/03145/TPO: TPO HUTTON VILLAGE - 1973 (REF: 330) - Remove Horse Chestnut trees (T1
and T12) due to shedding limbs and have become very large with an increasing risk of failure and will
continue to encroach into the garden (T11 and T10 are not within the Conservation Area or within
the Tree Preservation area) at The Chestnuts, 70 Hutton Road, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of
Yorkshire, YO25 9PP – Tree in Conservation Area – Granted Consent.

19/260 Planning Applications:
(a) 19/03445/TCA: HUTTON CRANSWICK CONSERVATION AREA - Beech (T1); Crown lifting

to 2.5m to increase clearance between ground level and lower branches and crown thinning (15%) to
allow more light through the crown. Bird Cherry (T2); Crown thinning (15%) to allow more light
through the crown. Pear (T10); Crown lifting to 3.5m to increase clearance between ground level and
lower branches and crown thinning (20%) to allow more light through the crown. Cherry (T13);
Crown thinning (5%) to allow more light through the crown at Octon House, 14 The Green, Hutton
Cranswick, East Riding of  Yorkshire, YO25 9PD – Tree Works in Conservation Area – Resolved –
Not to object to the application (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Thompson).

(b) 19/03529/TPO: TPO EDDLEMERE LANE, HUTTON CRANSWICK - 1984 (REF: 351) - Fell
Lime tree (T1) as in severe decline at 5 Simpsons Place, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire,
YO25 9BL – Works to Protected Trees – Resolved – Not to object to the application (proposed
Cllr Sibley-Calder/seconded Cllr Alderton).



14

Page 444

Signed..................................................................................................................................................Date.......................................

(c) 19/03754/TCA: HUTTON CONSERVATION AREA: Remove 2no. Silver Birch trees because
they are growing within 10m of property and 5m within septic tank. Their removal will allow more
light into property. Two replacement trees will be planted in a more appropriate position at
Jenkinson Farm, 2 Jenkinson Lane, Hutton, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9PY – Tree Works in
Conservation Area – Resolved – Not to object to the application (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded
Cllr Wilkinson).

19/261 Representatives reports:
(a) In Bloom – Cllr Mrs Simpson reported that there had been little progress in completing the

improvement work at the Station. Two Members of the Team had attended a Rail promotion Event
at the end of October, 2019. The Team was to support the Santa Special on the 14th December, 2019.
The 24 Advent Trail Windows had been confirmed, full details were published in the Bulletin.
The next Team meeting was the AGM on 14th January, 2020. A quotation of £200.00 to refurbish the
two village map boards was accepted (proposed Cllr Teare/seconded Cllr Wilkinson).

(b) Pond – Cllr Sibley-Calder reported the replacement lighting was now installed. The Nativity scene
was to be placed on the island by the beginning of December. Renewal of some of the scene was to
be considered for next Christmas. It was noted there been some predation of fish. It was possibly
mink. Cllr Richardson would provide a mink raft to detect if this was the case.

(c) Local Access Forum – Cllr Richardson reported that at a recent Forum Meeting, concerns had
been expressed about damage to and speeding on green lanes by 4x4 vehicles. Incidents should be
reported to the Police on the non-emergency number, 101.

19/262 Play Area – The actions resulting from the 4 weekly inspection were noted, in particular the £381.88
cost in repairing the wilful damage done to the handle of the aerospeed equipment. An offer of
compensation for the removal of the Teen Shelter was not accepted. The Clerk was to contact
the supplier.Cllr Thompson was completing an application for a commuted sum grant.

19/263 Community Safety – A number of issues were raised:
(a) East Riding of Yorkshire Council was looking to improve safety, following concerns raised by a resident,

to the access to the polling station at the Bowls Club. It had been suggested to put temporary lighting up
to ensure everyone who wished to vote felt more comfortable walking across to the polling station.

(b) East Riding of Yorkshire Council’s Highways Engineer had inspected Mill Street and there was a small
amount of damage to the verges, but with the amount of rain the verges were very soft. The situation
was to be monitored and undertake any works required in the spring being the best time to do verge
repairs.
The potholes/edge damage on Hutton Road was to be repaired within the next week.

(c) During the installation of the lights on the pond (19/261b), which necessitated parking a vehicle at the
side of the pond for around one hour, there had been a number of drivers showing a lack of patience,
poor judgement, driving too fast with what appeared to be a lack of  safe and responsible driving.
The Council would actively explore the creation of a Community Speed Watch Team with the aim of
making drivers more aware of the speed limits through the village.

(d) Cllr Mrs Simpson reported there had been a recent incident of inconsiderate parking of cars by residents
on Hobman Lane. This had resulted in severe disruption and traffic congestion as the position of the
parked cars did not allow sufficient room for a School bus to safely pass between. It was noted a vehicle
causing an obstruction in such a way, that it was considered to be a hazard to pedestrians or other road
users, can be reported to the Police on the non-emergency number, 101.

19/264 Clerk’s report:
(a) Southgate – broken sewage pipe – Concerns had been raised by residents over the time taken by

Yorkshire Water to clear up the mess following damage to the sewage. A road sweeper had attended site
on the 27th November, 2019. A resident had organised the jetting out of blocked drains.

(b) Rough Sleepers – The Council had been asked to provide information on people sleeping rough in the
Parish for the evening of Tuesday 19th November into the morning of  Wednesday 20th November. The
Council was not aware of any rough sleepers in the Parish during this period.

(c) Data Protection – The Council had received a certificate from the Information Commissioner,
confirming receipt of the annual data protection fee payment and registration as a data controller in
compliance with the Data Protection (Charges and Information) Regulations 2018.
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(d) Repairs to footpath that runs across The Green from the School to Hotham Road – The Clerk
was in discussion with Highways.

(e) Festive Lighting – A lighting permit for the erection of Festive Lighting for the 2019-20 season had
been issued by the East Riding of Yorkshire Council.

(f) Carol and Tree Lighting Service – Noted the arrangements that would be taking place around the
Christmas tree on the Green planned for the 2nd December, 2019.

(g) Damage to the Green at the junction of Hobman Lane and Main Street – There was evidence that
the driver of a Warburtons delivery vehicle had caused the damage. The Company was considering a
request to compensate the Council for the cost of  making good the damage. It was agreed the Council
would take legal action if necessary (proposed Cllr Richardson/seconded Cllr Teare).

(h) Station Road traffic speed survey – Historical speed data for Station Road provided by Paul Lisseter
was noted. PCSO Sharp was arranging for a speed survey to be carried out on Station Road.

19/265 HCSRA – Cllr Mrs Simpson gave an update on activities at SRA. Consideration was being given to
holding an all-day music event in June, 2020.

19/266 Centenary Wood – It was noted Northern Power was to prune and trim trees, hedges and vegetation
around the overhead power lines and clear the transformer and fuses of vegetation.

19/267 Gatehouse Lake – The Angling Club had completed the final stretch of  the otter fence. A request from
the Club to locate an additional 10m container, next to the existing container, to act as a wet net

 room was granted (proposed Cllr Richardson/seconded Cllr Teare).
19/268 Parish Plan – Cllr Teare gave an update on the development of the Parish Plan. Cllr Teare was to

organise two evening workshops in January and February. Both would take place outside of the normal
council meeting timetable. For each issue identified in the Plan, a number of questions would need to
be considered - What is the real issue? Who has ownership? What outcome is sought? Who needs to
take action? What influence can be brought to bear? What happens next? Parish Councillors and other
key stakeholders would be invited to attend the workshops.

19/269 Communication – An offer to upgrade the Council’s website was noted. Cllr Swan and Cllr Teare were
preparing a specification with a view to create a more comprehensive website as a single point of

 information about the parish.
19/270 Village Flag – An update from Cllr Teare was noted. The final flag design was accepted and it was

agreed to purchase three flags (proposed Cllr Kelly/seconded Cllr Mrs Simpson). Suggestions for flag
flying dates was requested. The Union Flag was to be flown in 2020 for the same events as in 2019.

19/271 Noticeboards – Resolved - To approve the quotations for the supply (£3440.00) and installation
  (£480.00) of new notice boards (proposed Cllr Richardson/seconded Cllr Thompson). The cost was
  contained in the overall budget. There was to be a new board in Centenary Wood and replacements for
  the existing parish council noticeboards located at the play area, St. Peter’s Church and Main Street,
  Cranswick (minute 19/176).
19/272 2020-21 Parish Council Budget – Following consideration the proposals discussed at the October
Meeting and assumptions in a budget briefing paper, it was Resolved - To approve expenditure of £104,365.00.
This was to be funded by £41,156.00 income, £22, 500.00 from the Legacy Fund (improvements/new
equipment to the play area) (proposed Cllr Teare/seconded Cllr Alderton), £33,115.00 from the Local Precept
Demand from East Riding of Yorkshire Council and £7,594.00 from monies held by the Parish Council
(proposed Cllr Thompson/seconded Cllr Swan).
19/273 Local Precept Demand for 2020-21 Precept – The provisional 2020/21 tax base for Hutton
Cranswick Parish Council was 809.6 for Band D equivalent properties. Confirmation of  the actual tax base was
subject to a decision by The East Riding of  Yorkshire’s Cabinet on the 17th December, 2019. The Council was
to make a Local Precept Demand to East Riding of Yorkshire Council of £33, 115.00 to support its 2020/21
budget, this was a 10% increase to the 2019/20 precept (£30,105.00). The Local Precept Demand would be
presented for sign off at the next Meeting.

19/274 VE Day 75 on the 8th May, 2020 – Ideas to celebrate the event would be discussed at the next Meeting.

19/275 Driffield School’s Twilight Bus Service – Resolved - That £500 be granted to the Driffield School’s
Twilight Bus Scheme (proposed Cllr Richardson/seconded Cllr Swan).

19/276 Scurf Dyke Solar Farm Project – Initial feedback from the public consultation event held on the 8th

November, 2019 was noted. Consideration of other correspondence was deferred to a future meeting.
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19/277 Community Emergency Plan – Cllrs Richardson, Sibley-Calder, Swan, Thompson and the Clerk
would update the Plan for consideration at the next Meeting.

19/278 Consultation on Strengthening police powers to tackle unauthorised encampment – Cllrs
Richardson, Sibley-Calder, Swan, Thompson and the Clerk would respond on behalf of the Council.
19/279 Budget – The latest budget position and bank reconciliation were noted.
19/280 Payments:

Resolved – To approve payment of accounts, as presented (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Thompson).

19/281 Other payments – Resolved – To approve payments of  £276.00 to Cllr Alderton for the recovery
of expenses relating to the purchase of glass for the BT box in Hutton and £10.23 to Cllr Kelly for expenses in
relation to refreshments (proposed Cllr Teare/seconded Cllr Thompson).
The payments will be recorded on the December agenda and in the Minutes.

19/282 Correspondence - The following correspondence was received and noted: -
(a) Insurance – Council Matters, Autumn, 2019.
(b) East Riding of  Yorkshire Council Cabinet Newsletter.
(c) Tackling Anti-Social Behaviour in the Community – 6 Monthly Statistics.
(d) East Riding and Northern Lincolnshire Local Councils Organisation (ERNLLCA) – Purdah -

Remembrance Day Events.
(e) Joint Local Access Forum Annual Report, 2019.
(f) Remarkable East Yorkshire Tourism Awards 2020 – applications by 20th January, 2020.
(g) Open Space Magazine, Autumn 2019.
(h) National Association of Local Councils (NALC) Chief Executive’s Bulletin.
(i) Survey regarding the East Riding of  Yorkshire Future Communities Initiative.

19/283 Next Meeting – It was agreed the next Meeting was to be held on the 18th December, 2019 at 7.00 pm
in the W.I. Hall, Main Street, Cranswick.

There being no further business, the Meeting closed at 8.30 pm.
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Hutton Cranswick Parish Council

Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council held in the W.I. Hall,
Main Street, Cranswick on Wednesday, 18th December, 2019 at 7.00 pm.

Present: Councillors: Alderton, Kelly, Lock, Richardson (in the Chair), Sibley-Calder, Mrs Simpson, Swan,
Teare, Thompson, Wilkinson, Wilson. Ward Councillor: Lisseter.

Parishioners present: One. The Clerk recorded the minutes.

19/284 Apologies: Councillors: Mills, Poolford. Ward Councillors: Evison, Owen.

19/285 Declaration of Pecuniary and Non-Pecuniary interests
Cllr Mrs Simpson Item No.15 - 19/296- Non-pecuniary - HCSRA Committee Member.
Cllr Teare Item No.15 - 19/296 - Non-pecuniary - HCSRA Committee Member.

19/286 Minutes – Resolved – That the Minutes of the Meeting of the Council held on the 27th November,
2019, be approved and signed as a correct record (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Thompson).

19/287 Noticeboards – It was agreed the board in Hutton was to be titled Hutton Cranswick. Cllr Kelly was to
make final arrangements for the supply and installation of the boards.

19/288 Police Report – Noted updates from East Wolds and Coastal and Driffield/Rural for November, 2019.

19/289 Public Participation – Paul Lisseter informed Councillors that the Williamsfield Phase 3 site extension
that was considered at appeal earlier in the year had been resubmitted as a new planning application. If
Councillors wished to better understand the proposal, then a site visit can be arranged.

19/290 Planning Matters – The following decisions were noted:

(a) 19/03445/TCA: HUTTON CRANSWICK CONSERVATION AREA - Beech (T1); Crown lifting
to 2.5m to increase clearance between ground level and lower branches and crown thinning (15%) to
allow more light through the crown. Bird Cherry (T2); Crown thinning (15%) to allow more light
through the crown. Pear (T10); Crown lifting to 3.5m to increase clearance between ground level and
lower branches and crown thinning (20%) to allow more light through the crown. Cherry (T13);
Crown thinning (5%) to allow more light through the crown at Octon House, 14 The Green, Hutton
Cranswick, East Riding of  Yorkshire, YO25 9PD – Tree Works in Conservation Area – Raised No
Objections.

(b) 19/03529/TPO: TPO EDDLEMERE LANE, HUTTON CRANSWICK - 1984 (REF: 351) - Fell
Lime tree (T1), as in severe decline at 5 Simpsons Place, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of
Yorkshire, YO25 9BL – Works to Protected Trees – Consent Granted.

(c) 19/03754/TCA: HUTTON CONSERVATION AREA: Remove 2no. Silver Birch trees because
they are growing within 10m of property and 5m within septic tank. Their removal will allow more
light into property. 2no. replacement trees will be planted in a more appropriate position at Jenkinson
Farm, 2 Jenkinson Lane, Hutton, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9PY – Tree Works in
Conservation Area – Raised No Objections.

19/291 Planning Applications:

(a) 19/03971/PLF: Erection of two storey extension and porch extension to front and first floor
extension to side at Common Farmhouse, Watton Carrs Road, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of
Yorkshire, YO25 9RD – Full Planning Permission – Resolved – Not to object to the application
(proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Wilson).
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(b) 19/03865/PLF: Alterations and extensions, including erection of a single storey extension to front
with external staircase and roof terrace, installation of a replacement external staircase to existing
roof terrace, installation of blackened timber, weathered steel and zinc cladding, installation of roof
mounted solar panels and an air source heat pump and erection of  a detached car port at The Tower,
Beverley Road, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9PF – Full Planning Permission
– Resolved – Not to object to the application (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Thompson).

(c) 19/04164/VAR: Variation of Condition 4 (approved plans) to allow external design changes of
planning permission 19/01072/PLF - Increase in roof height to create first floor accommodation,
erection of two storey extensions to rear and side, following removal of existing conservatory and
the erection of a detached double garage to rear at The Chestnuts, 70 Hutton Road, Hutton
Cranswick, East Riding of  Yorkshire, YO25 9PP – Variation of Condition – Resolved – To object
to the application on grounds that the new building would be of  an excessive scale when compared
to the existing bungalow (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Wilson).

19/292 Representatives reports:

(a) In Bloom – Cllr Mrs Simpson reported that the Advent windows appeared very popular with
residents. The Team supported the Santa Special on the 14th December, 2019. An update on an
Event at Hull Station held earlier in the day was noted, this included the launch of a new direct
service from Hull to Halifax.

(b) Pond – It was noted, there had been no more signs of predation of fish.

19/293 Play Area – The actions resulting from the 4 weekly inspection were noted. It was agreed to accept an
increased offer (£300.00) of compensation for the removal of the Teen Shelter (proposed

 Cllr Sibley-Calder/seconded Cllr Alderton).

19/294 Community Safety – It was agreed to accept a quotation for £130.00 to provide a viewing window in
the bus shelter at Jenkinson Lane (proposed Cllr Sibley-Calder/seconded Cllr Thompson).

19/295 Clerk’s report:

(a) Damage to the Green at the junction of Hobman Lane and Main Street – The request for
compensation from Warburtons was in the hands of the Company’s insurers.

(b) Station Road traffic speed survey – A speed survey carried out on Station Road, by PCSO Sharp, on
the 17th December, 2019 was noted. It was agreed to ask for the survey to be repeated, as it was
considered that normal driver behaviour would not have occurred, as the road was icy and that there was
a delivery lorry parked for around 40 minutes which caused an obstruction resulting in drivers having to
slow down to pass the lorry safely.

(c) Consultation on Strengthening police powers to tackle unauthorised encampments – The Clerk
had submitted a response to the Consultation.

(d) Community Emergency Plan – A review of the Plan would be presented to a future meeting.

19/296 HCSRA – Cllr Mrs Simpson reported a table tennis session was now held on a Tuesday. An all-day
music event was planned for the 27th June, 2020; the Council had requested a copy of  the Event Management
Plan.

19/297 Parish Plan – Cllr Teare had organised two Parish Plan Issues workshops. Workshop 1 was on Friday,
31st January, 2020 between 7pm to 9pm at the W I Hall to cover topics, Community Life, Housing,
Environment and Health and Well Being. Workshop 2 was on Friday, 28th February 2020 between 7pm
to 9pm at the W I Hall to cover topics, Community Life, Education for all,
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Communication and the Local Economy. By the end of the month Cllr Teare planned to invite a number of key
stakeholders to the Workshops.

19/298 Communication – An offer to upgrade the Council’s website was under consideration.

19/299 Local Precept Demand for 2020-21 Precept – At its last Meeting, the Council approved to make a
Local Precept Demand of £33,115.00. It was Resolved to submit a Local Precept Demand to the East Riding
of  Yorkshire Council for the approved figure (proposed Cllr Lock/seconded Cllr Sibley-Calder).

The final 2020-21 tax base for Hutton Cranswick Parish Council had been confirmed as 809.6 for Band D
equivalent properties. In 2020-21, there would be an increase to the amount to be included for the Parish
Council element of the Council Tax Bill as follows: -

As part of the annual review of  the Council’s financial requirements, it was always recognised as good
accounting practice to review the Parish Council element of  the Council Tax Bill when calculating the Local
Precept Demand. Over the last 3 years, it was considered appropriate not to make an increase to the Parish
charge. This year, the Council decided to make a small increase to the Parish charge paid by households to help
the Parish Council maintain a healthy financial position.

19/300 VE Day 75 on the 8th May, 2020 – Initial ideas to celebrate VE Day 75 were discussed. Cllr Teare
agreed to provide a more detailed, costed proposal to a future meeting. An event was envisaged to be held on
the Green.

19/301 Section 137 (4)(a) Local Government 1972 Act Expenditure Limit for 2020-21 – Section 137 allows
a Parish Council to spend a limited amount of money for purposes that it has no other specific statutory
expenditure. The expenditure, has to be in the Council’s opinion, in the interests of, and will bring direct benefit
to, the Parish or any part of it or all or some of its residents. The Ministry of Housing, Communities and Local
Government had confirmed the appropriate sum for 2020-21 was £8.32 per elector.

Applying 2125 (the population figure reported to the auditor on 31st March, 2019) to the £8.32 results in an
estimate of £17, 680 for S137 expenditure in 2020-21. This figure would be firmed up on the 31st March, 2020.

Any expenditure must be contained within the Council budget.

19/302 Request from East Riding of Yorkshire Council’s Flood Risk Management team to provide
information of any flooding (property internal flooding, property external flooding, highway flooding)

Period 2019-20 2020-21
Precept £30,105.00 £33,115.00
Band D
Equivalent
Tax Base 788.1 809.6

Property
Bands

Band
Ratio Amount Amount Increase

A .6/9 £ 25.47 £ 27.27 £ 1.80
B .7/9 £ 29.71 £ 31.81 £ 2.10
C .8/9 £ 33.96 £ 36.36 £ 2.40
D .9/9 £ 38.20 £ 40.90 £ 2.70
E .11/9 £ 46.69 £ 49.99 £ 3.30
F .13/9 £ 55.18 £ 59.08 £ 3.90
G .15/9 £ 63.67 £ 68.17 £ 4.50
H .18/9 £ 76.40 £ 81.80 £ 5.40

Parish Council element included in
the Council Tax Bill
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that occurred in the Parish during the recent floods in October and November, 2019 – It was noted
flooding had occurred at the junction of Hobman Lane and the A164, on, Southgate, on Orchard Lane, on
Hutton Road, on Jenkinson Lane and in the garden of Octon House, 14 The Green.

19/303 Budget – The latest budget position and bank reconciliation were noted.

19/304 Payments:

Resolved – To approve payment of accounts, as presented (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Alderton).

19/305 Other payments – Resolved – To approve a payment of  £21.98 to Cllr Mrs Simpson for the recovery
of expenses relating to the purchase of replacement outdoor leaflet dispenser/holder (proposed Cllr
Swan/seconded Cllr Teare). The payments would be recorded on the January, 2020 agenda and in the Minutes.

19/306 Correspondence - The following correspondence was received and noted: -
(a) Joint Local Access Forum Meeting 11th December, 2019.
(b) A letter of thanks for allowing the Tree Lighting event on the Green sent on behalf of the Scouting and

Guiding movements in the village.
(c) East Riding and Northern Lincolnshire Local Councils Association (ERNLLCA) – December, 2019,

Newsletter.
(d) East Riding of  Yorkshire and Kingston upon Hull Joint Minerals Local Plan 2016-2033 notice of

adoption, November, 2019.
(e) ERNLLCA - Good Employment Day Training Event.
(f) Hornsea Four offshore wind farm – extension of pre-application phase for the Development Consent

Order application submission to September, 2020 from March, 2020.
(g) Hornsea Four Consultation Summary Report December, 2019.

19/307 Next Meeting – It was agreed the next Meeting was to be held on the 22nd January, 2020 at 7.00 pm
in the W.I. Hall, Main Street, Cranswick.

There being no further business, the Meeting closed at 8.00 pm.

Cheque
No Name Details

Net of
Vat VAT

Total
(including

VAT

Approved at November Meeting( 19/252)

3407 R. Alderton
Purchase of replacement glass for Hutton BT box
(19/199) 230.00 46.00 276.00

3408 J. Kelly
Expenses re refreshment for PC meeting 27th November,
2019 10.23 10.23

Total 240.23 46.00 286.23

December

Auto PWLB Loan instalment 1124.71 1124.71

3420 Hutton Cranswick WI Hall Hire of Hall 12.00 12.00

3421 Driffield School Donation to Twilight Bus Service (min 19/275 ) 500.00 500.00

3422 Opus Energy Electricity standing charge: 1st  to 30th November, 2019 11.91 0.60 12.51

3423 Peter Strawson Limited Supply and delivery of Christmas Tree for the Green 388.33 77.67 466.00

3424 T. Eling Landscapes and Garden Services Transplanting trees on the Green 45.00 9.00 54.00

3425 The Parish Notice Board Company
Supply and delivery of new noticeboards (50% deposit)
(19/271) 1670.00 334.00 2004.00

3426 HMRC PAYE/NIC Liability - 06/10/2019 - 05/01/2020 279.00 279.00

3427 Administration Salary and expenses 426.86 7.36 434.22

3428 Autela Payroll Services Limited
Payroll and work place pension assessment 1/10/19 -
31/12/19 39.23 7.85 47.08

3429 Proludic Ltd Replacement rubber handle cover and shackle 37.88 7.58 45.46

Total 4534.92 444.06 4978.98
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Funded by Hutton Cranswick Parish Council and advertising,
The Bulletin is produced and delivered
 monthly by our team of volunteers.

If you need help with
Advertising, contact Frank on 270470;

Deliveries - Gary on 07795 202559
Diary Dates - Sue M on 275333.

If you would like to send an item/advert for publication
please email this to ourvillages@hotmail.com where it will
be picked up by Sue W, Lynn, Melvyn or Richard, who will

do their best to acknowledge receipt within 2-3 days.
All items for inclusion in The Bulletin should be with us by

the 18th  of the month, otherwise we cannot guarantee
inclusion. Did you know you can also view a colour copy of

the Bulletin on the village website www.huttoncranswick.com

When contacting any of our advertisers please tell them that
you saw their advert in The Bulletin.

Printed by Alma Printers, Driffield YO25 6LL

YOGA
A regular YOGA class is now available

at the W I Hall in Cranswick.
Wednesday 6.30pm to 7.30pm

With not just one, but two experienced
practitioners, who will take it in turn to lead the class
each week. Both teachers (Debs and Bev) come with
their own unique approach and have a lot to give.

The classes run every Wednesday apart from the
4th Wednesday in each month.

YOGA has been proven to have many positive
therapeutic health benefits supporting well-being.

Suitable for all abilities, beginners welcome.

Class cost is £7.

For more information contact either
Bev 07761 732810 shikido@hotmail.co.uk

Or Debs 07776 120214 astrellayoga@gmail.com
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Hutton Cranswick
Parish Council

Clerk: Mr Steve Sanderson
Bella Cottage, Sheepman Lane,

Cranswick, YO25 9RA
Tel; 01377 270058

e-mail: hcpcouncil@gmail.com

Richard Alderton
Tel: 271848
Joanne Kelly
Tel: 270737
Martin Lock
Tel: 271329
Yvonne Mills
Tel: 202140
John Poolford
Tel: 270539
Stephen Richardson
Tel: 270248
Ian Sibley-Calder
Tel: 07770 632893

Gina Simpson
Tel: 270173
Richard Swan
Tel: 07711 623967
Melvyn Teare
Tel: 270187
Russel​l Thompson
Tel: 07753 134146
Andrew Wilson
Tel: 270908
Kelly Wilkinson
Tel : 07890 548787

​The next Council Meeting is on
Wednesday 26th February 2020

 starting at 7.00pm in the W I Hall

The meeting is open to the public and early in the Agenda, the
public and councillors may ask questions or make statements (limited
to 3 minutes per person).

No need to book - just turn up.

The Agenda is available in the Notice Boards and on the  Hutton
Cranswick Facebook Community page.

There are November and December minutes in this Bulletin.

Allotments:
These are situated on Beverley Road. There are a number of
plots currently available.
If you would like to rent an allotment of approximately 1/10th
of an acre for £15.00 per year, please fill in an application form
and send it to
Steve Sanderson, Clerk to Hutton Cranswick Parish Council.
An application form is available on the council’s website. When
a plot becomes available you will be contacted. Thank you.

Guidance on  commenting
on Planning Applications

Whilst all comments on an application are
reviewed, only matters relevant to the application
are normally taken into account, these are known
as 'material planning considerations'.

'Material considerations' are extremely varied and
include fundamental factors involved in land-use
planning such as:

  the number, size, layout, siting, density,
design and external appearance
of buildings

  the proposed means of access
  landscaping
  impact on the neighbourhood
  the availability of infrastructure

Issues which 'may' be considered
  Planning history of the site
  Overshadowing
  Overlooking and loss of privacy
  Adequate parking and servicing
  Overbearing nature of proposal
  Loss of trees
  Loss of ecological habitats
  Archaeology
  Contamination by a previous use
  Effect on listed building(s) and

conservation areas
  Access and highways safety
  Traffic generation
  Noise and disturbance
  Disturbance from smells
  Public visual amenity
  Flood risk
  Planning gain

Issues which 'can not normally' be considered
  Loss of value to an individual property
  Loss of a private individual's view
  Boundary disputes including encroachment

of foundations or gutters
  Private covenants or agreements
  The applicant personal conduct or history
  The applicant motives
  Potential profit for the applicant or from

the application
  Private rights to light
  Private rights of way
  Damage to property
  Loss of trade to individual competitors
  Age, health, status, background and

work patterns of the objector
  The amount of time taken to do the work
  Building and structural techniques
  Matters covered by another statute
  Alcohol or gaming licence

Play Park Area - Wilful Damage
We are concerned at the number of  incidents of damage to play
equipment and surfaces in the play park. A knife was found, left in
the Park and damage has occurred to one of the wooden uprights.
We ask all to be vigilant and report any incidents to the Clerk -
contact details above.
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Happy New Year to everyone!

It seems so long ago now, but thank you
to everyone who came to watch the tree
lights being turned on. It was great to see
so many people come out and support
this event. We will be running it again
next year and we can make several
improvements, such as more space
available to get refreshments to reduce
the waiting time, and a sound system so
everyone can hear better.

It’s great to report that as a group, all
sections are full, however, we can still add
names to our waiting list if you want to
join.

We’re always on the look out for adult
volunteers, in many roles both helping
lead sessions with the young people, and
supporting the group from behind the
scenes. Get in touch with us at
cranswickscouts@gmail.com

We have an action packed programme
planned for spring and summer term. So
look out for our regular reports in The
Bulletin

First of all, we would like to wish a very happy new year
to one and all. We hope you and your families had a won-
derful festive break and are looking forward to a happy
and prosperous 2020.

The Christmas period saw a couple of memorable eve-
nings. Firstly, the Mince Pie and Mulled Wine Evening at
The White Horse. It was a somewhat chaotic but hugely
enjoyable affair!  Bells were rungen, songs were sungen
and drink was drunken (in copious amounts!). It was
great to see so many people from the village singing
along and helping us to raise money for our chosen chari-
ty, SASH. A huge ‘thank you’ from all of us to all of you.

Next up was our Christmas dinner, also at The Gee Gee a
couple of nights later. Clive and his team did us proud.
Great food, fabulous service and a real fun night out.

And so on to future events. We don’t have too many re-
hearsals left before our major event of the year - our
Charity Concert. This will be held at Foreman’s Garage on
Saturday, March 14th. Tickets are only £10, which in-
cludes your supper and we can promise you an evening
of fun and song with the proceeds going to SASH. Tickets
can either be purchased from Janet at Foreman’s Garage
or by contacting Fiona on 07984 657071

We are still on the lookout for new members and you can
be assured of a warm welcome. There is still time to be
part of our concert and it’s a great way to meet new
friends. Subs are only £2 per week and we don’t hold au-
ditions - all are welcome! Rehearsals take place every
Monday in the back room of The White Horse from 7.30
till 9.00 pm.

Why not come along and give it a go - new year, new
hobby. We look forward to seeing you.

In harmony

Haz.
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Your Sports and Recreation Association

We believe a more modern building would greatly enhance the facilities within the village and offer a greater choice of
activities.
We are now planning to build this new facility for the village which will meet these aspirations. To do this we will need to
raise £560,000. We are putting the project plan and detail in place so that we can identify the next steps for creating the
new building.
We are seeking funding through various charities and trusts. We are looking locally to suppliers and trades people who are
prepared to offer their expertise in creating our new building. Please get in touch with Mike Wardell on 07814 923699.

Friday 21st Ferbuary 7.30 pm

Entrance £5.00

Includes supper

Please phone Mike on 07814 923699
to book your place and your supper

If you wish to book the SRA hall for
your next event then please contact

Frances Johnson on

07813 717523.

Have your next “do” at the SRA
Organising a celebration - Birthday, Wedding
anniversary, a “works do” or fund raising activity -
then the SRA at Hutton Cranswick is an ideal location.

Plenty of car parking, grass area, hall, kitchen and
bar facilities makes it the ideal venue for your next
event.

Flicks in the Sticks
at Hutton Cranswick Methodist Church

Saturday 8th February     6.30pm

Classification: PG

In the African savanna, a future king is born.
Simba idolizes his father, King Mufasa, and
takes to heart his own royal destiny. But not
everyone in the kingdom celebrates the new
cub’s arrival. Scar, Mufasa’s brother—and
former heir to the throne—has plans of his own.
The battle for Pride Rock is ravaged with
betrayal, tragedy and drama, ultimately resulting
in Simba’s exile. With help from a curious pair
of newfound friends, Simba will have to figure
out how to grow up and take back what is
rightfully his.

Due to the conditions of our licence, we cannot
give the names of the films, but for more details
you can phone 01377 253547.

Free admission. Refreshments will be served.

All children must be accompanied by an adult

Birthday Concert
In aid of  SASH

Saturday 14th March

Foreman’s Garage

Hutton Cranswick

£10 - Supper, Licensed Bar & Raffle

Doors open 7.00pm for 7.30pm start

Contact Fiona -07984 657071

SASH - Charity No 1054890
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COME AND HAVE A GO!
FOR COMPLETE BEGINNERS
Every Friday afternoon at 2pm

Try your hand at short mat indoor bowls
Bowls available - please bring flat sole shoes
and FOR THOSE WITH SOME EXPERIENCE -

Activities to improve your game!

Find out how you can join in
Hutton Cranswick Bowls Club,

At rear of White Horse Inn,
Main Street, Cranswick. YO25 9QR

See website or telephone
01377 270621 for more information

www.huttoncranswick.com/bowlsclub.html

We welcome NEW MEMBERS!

Wednesday 22nd February
Hutton Cranswick Bowls Club

At the rear of the White Horse Car Park.

Doors open from 7.oopm

Eyes down at 7.30pm

Good Prizes - Refreshments

In aid of
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DG ELECTRICAL

Danny Gladstone
City & Guilds 17thEdition Electrician

All types of Domestic, Industrial and Commercial
work undertaken including fitting of new sockets,
provision of outside lighting and house rewiring.

PAT testing

07761342476
danny_gladstone@live.co.uk
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It had been two hours since we
had boarded the boat and my
eyes had just adjusted to the
darkness. I looked round the new
environment. I could see dim
lanterns hanging in each corner
of the container. As the boat went
over a rather large wave, I saw a
sea of horses sway in front of me.
The air was humid and it sort of
hung there. The ceiling had
condensation on it and a drip of
water would fall beside my foot
every now and again. In my pen
there was a hay net that hung
there sad and upset with dull coloured
hay in it. I heard a feint sound behind
me I went to turn my head but it was
tied by a decaying rope to a rusty ring
on the side of my pen.
The clinking noise got louder until it
was right behind me. The pen door
opened with a squeak. Captain
Nicholls had come to sketch me, he
plonked himself down on an upturned
painted red bucket and got his thick

notepad out. He had been sketching
me for about five minutes when he
stood up he had heard some footsteps
and so had I. After the footsteps
stopped there were voices and
mentions of me. I realised it was
Captain Stewart and Samuel Perkins.
As I turned my head the slightest bit,
I saw the fear climb on Captain
Nicholls. Then I spotted Topthorn a
slight smile crept on my lips.

That night Samuel Perkins
came down to groom
Topthorn. He headed into his
pen and got all his brushes
and began to groom his silky
black hair. I was questioning
why he came to groom him at
this time? After Topthorn was
groomed for at least half an
hour, he left the pen and
came into mine! When he
came in I could see him
smirking, he threw some hay
at me, I was infuriated. I knew
what to do as he came around
the back of me I kicked him

right in the stomach. In that split
second I was reminded of the time
when I kicked father. I managed to
turn my head and I saw father crawling
out of the stable back on the farm. I
hid in the corner of the pen and closed
my eyes. Five minutes passed and
Captain Nicholls came I was instructed
by him to leave my pen.
By Charley in Year 6

Saturn
Introduction
Saturn is in the solar system and it is the sixth
planet. Saturn was first discovered in ancient
times. All the planets are Mercury, Venus, Earth,
Mars, Jupiter, Saturn, Uranus, and Neptune. So
read through all these planets and Saturn can
actually be seen only on September 20/2019 in
the middle of the night.
Characteristics
All these planets have colours. Saturn’s colours
are many shades of yellow. The surface of the
planet is cratury the word is unusual but weird. If
you went to Saturn then you would freeze
because the temperature is -178˚C.
Comparing Saturn to Earth
Saturn is 1,434KM to Earth. Until you actually
get to Saturn it would take 29 years. To revolve

around the sun it would take quite a while before
it gets around the sun. It would take 29,447498
years. Then the length of the day is immaculate it
is 10,561 hours. 10 moons Titan, Enceladus, Moon
of Saturn, Rings of Saturn, Mimas, Lapetus, Rhea,
Phoebe, Dione and Tethys.
Other Facts
What the question is, was there any asteroids?
Well yes.
By Lily in Year 4

My Own Chapter for Warhorse
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FEBRUARY DATES FOR YOUR DIARY
Every week.
Mondays Village Choir Practice 7:30-9:00pm at The White Horse, Cranswick

Tuesdays (term time) Music and Story 1:30-2:45pm at St Peter’s Church

Tuesdays Pop-In 2:00-4:00pm at WI Hall, Cranswick. For more information contact Rose
Bell on 01377 270220

Wednesdays Friendship Coffee Club 10:30am-12:00noon at SRA Rotsea Lane

Thursdays Village Quilters 1:00-4:00pm at WI Hall, Cranswick

Fridays Youth Club for Grown Ups 10:00-11:30am at SRA Rotsea Lane. Entrance £1.00
including coffee or tea and biscuits

Saturday 1st Men’s Group 9:30am at The Garden Centre Cafe. For more information
contact Rev’d Simon Elliot 07958 398307
Monday 3rd Crafts 1:30-3:30pm at WI Hall, Cranswick. For information contact Gwyneth
Southall 01377 253572
Monday 3rd Library Van 10:00am-5:00pm outside Hutton Cranswick School
Thursday 6th Pig Bingo 7:30pm (Eyes Down) at WI Hall, Cranswick

Monday 10th Bridge 1:30-3:30pm at WI Hall, Cranswick. Contact Monica McGregor on
01377 270717
Tuesday 11th WI Meeting 7:15pm at WI Hall, Cranswick .
Subject – Annual Meeting and Social Evening
Monday 17th Library Van 10:00am-5:00pm outside Hutton Cranswick School
Wednesday 19th Bingo 7.00pm at Bowls Club - behind The White Horse, Cranswick
Friday 21st Quiz Night 7:30pm at SRA. Rotsea Lane. Entrance £5.00 includes supper.
Phone Mike Wardell on 07814 923699 to book a place

Monday 24th Bridge 1:30-3:30pm at WI Hall, Cranswick. Contact Monica McGregor on
01377 270717
Wednesday 26th Parish Council Meeting 7:00pm at WI Hall, Cranswick

Future Dates for Your Diary
Thursday 5th March RNLI Second-Hand Sale 1:00pm at Old Town Hall, Driffield
Friday 6th March Women’s World Day of Prayer 2:00pm at Methodist Chapel, Cranswick
Saturday 14th March Hutton Cranswick Choir Birthday Event at Foreman’s Garage
Wednesday 18th Bingo 7.00pm at Bowls Club - behind The White Horse, Cranswick
Sunday 26th July Village Show 11:00am-4:00pm

To have your events listed in Dates for your Diary, please email ourvillages@hotmail.com or
contact Sue Moody on 01377 275333
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